MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 11 JANUARY 2016 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr P Maggs







Vice Chairman
Mr P Brown

Mr W Champion

Councillor Mrs Fulljames





OCC

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1.APOLOGIES
Mr Fulljames, Mrs Pay, Councillor Pratt

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None.
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 9 November 2015 were approved. 

4. MATTERS ARISING

Bicester Garden Town (BGT)
· Meeting 19.11.2015 attended by the Chairman. No notes yet circulated.
5. FINANCE
Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	P.O.Rent 3rd quarter

Bank Interest
	£    3.00

£    1.85
	British Legion – wreath
Safe Custody Fee
	£30.00
£  1.00


Village Hall

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	P.O.Rent 3rd quarter
	£    75.00
	 
	


Playground Treasury Stock Accrued Interest

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Interest 8% Treasury 2021
	£ 113.80
	 
	


Precept

CDC require our submission no later that 22 January 2016. A Budget had been prepared and circulated to Members prior to the meeting. Reserves are healthy but given the uncertainties over the possible repair work which may be required at the Village Hall it was felt prudent to retain these relatively untouched for the present time. After discussion it was agreed to set a Precept of £3200 for 2016/17 (i.e. reverting to 2014/15 level) and CDC has been advised.    
Sub Station Lease 

· Signed Lease returned to our Solicitors on 11 September 2015 for forwarding to SSE and our Lease premium is still awaited. Reminder sent to our solicitor 4/1/16 who responds by saying that she is still chasing. It has been pointed out that it is now two years since the old Lease expired.   
6. PLAYGROUND
· Request sent to TVP for update on the vandalism investigation and reply received on 8 December from PC Chris Kidd stating that enquiries still continue. 

· Mrs O’Dwyer still to obtain a quote for repairs to the climbing frame.  
7.VILLAGE HALL

· Hatch to roof area to be secured and various other items of general maintenance including cleaning of lights and new lampshades are in hand with Gary Pettit.
Roof/damp issue.
· Mrs Pay is liaising with Andy Brown to attend to the agreed chimney clearing and replacement of lead flashings. 
Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· Report awaited before further action can be considered. 
Window Frames  
· Quote for replacement window frames awaited. 
8. CORRESPONDENCE
· CDC Parish Liaison Meeting – 11 November 2015 - Mrs Pay attended and notes had been circulated to members. 
· Members noted correspondence from Smiths re Quarry lighting. Councillor Mrs Fulljames remarked how co-operative Smiths had been in making changes to their lighting plan. 
· Note received from Oxford Direct Services (commercial arm of Oxford City Council) offering services to us if we take responsibility for general maintenance (e.g. grass cutting). Members noted and will bear in mind if we ever need to seek competitive tendering.    
· Note received from Lord-Lieutenant of Oxfordshire requesting information as to our proposals to celebrate the 90th Birthday of HM Queen Elizabeth 11 over the weekend of 11/12 June this year. After some discussion, one suggestion emerged that we should try to combine marking this event with the village barbecue. As a first step Mr Maggs will speak to Mrs Pay and the Clerk will speak to Simon Pettit from MSCC.
· Note from CDC re Spring Clean. Members agreed that we will take part again over the weekend of 5/6 March and the Clerk will inform CDC. A note will be placed in ABC to elicit support. 
· A Rural Housing pack has been received from CDC outlining the processes relating to rural exception sites and affordable and social house building within villages in the district. Pack will be circulated to Members for information. 

9. PLANNING MATTERS 

Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to: 
· 15/01931/LB & 15/01930/F  – Mr William Douglas, Stable Lodge. No objections subject to the usual requirement for materials used to match existing. Approval (with conditions) of 4 January 2016 will be circulated to members for information.
North West Bicester – Eco Town.

· Members noted the latest revisions to the Supplementary Planning Document. These do not change our views expressed in July 2014 and so we have responded by repeating our concerns expressed then. 
Mid Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan  (MCNP)
· Minutes of meeting of Exec Committee (EC) on 4/11 circulated and noted.
· Draft Constitution for MCNP circulated and noted. 

Mr Maggs gave his report on the current position in particular covering the following:

· Constitution

· For clarity and protection a Constitution is desirable. Members had already noted the draft Constitution and apart from seeking clarification re personal liability (which is effectively covered under the indemnity clause 15) had no further comment to make.  
· Timeline
· Members noted a timeline for production of the plan leading to possible referendum in May 2017. Date will coincide with County Council erlections. 
· Village Meeting

· Members agreed that this should be arranged for Wednesday 24 February at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall. 
· The proposed flyer to advertise the event had been circulated and the wording was discussed. Mr Maggs will produce a final version for agreement with the Members and then arrange for printing and distribution in good time before the meeting date. 
· Mr Maggs will liaise with the Chairman re the running arrangements for the meeting.
· Admin Fees  
· Mr Maggs explained that there would need some clerical support in addition to that supplied by Pegasus. The initial request is that £3000 be raised from the 11 parishes to cover the cost and that each parish would contribute in relation to its size. Members agreed that Middleton Stoney should contribute £150.00 and this has been included in the 2016/17 budget.  

· Website

· A website has been created which may be accessed at www.mid-cherwell.org.uk

EP Barrus Ltd  - 14/02025/HYBRID
· This application remains to be determined by CDC Planning Committee in due course and it is proposed that our objections will be circulated to members of the Planning Committee immediately prior to the meeting. 
Viridor – Incinerator   
· The next Liaison Group meeting will take place on 20/1/16. The Chairman is expected to attend but if he cannot, Mr Maggs offered to attend in his place. Mr Champion will also attend. Matters likely to be discussed include: 

· The potential breach in the annual 300k tonnage which is allowed within the current planning permission. 

· Ongoing issues re the internal lighting 
10. OXON CC
Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported:

Budget
· In November 2015 OCC consulted on £50m savings to be made over the period 2016/17 to 2019. Following the publication of the Local Government Settlement and a changed formula for calculation, OCC has to find a further £20m of savings over that same period. As a result, some OCC services will be further reduced and some may stop altogether. The services left will be targeted at those who really depend on them and those for which OCC has statutory responsibility – particularly children at risk of abuse and neglect, and adults who cannot look after themselves.

· The proposed new budget will be discussed and agreed by OCC Cabinet on 26 January 2016 and voted upon by full council on 16 February 2016. 
New Homes Bonus 
· Allocation of NHB was 80% to CDC and 20% to OCC.

Traffic Calming- Bicester Road – Kingsmere development
· Members had already noted the recent installation of speed humps. Basically it was felt they were too numerous and too close together making it difficult for wide vehicles to pass each other safely. Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported that she and the 4 OCC Councillors representing Bicester had objected strongly to this installation. 
Subsidised Bus Services
· Further to the recent consultation, OCC cabinet members have decided to withdraw all subsidies paid to run 118 subsidised bus routes in Oxfordshire. Members expressed their disappointment  especially re Route 25A. Further, it is not clear how the S106/CIL monies from Dorchester Group have been or will be used. We have written to Councillor Nimmo-Smith asking for clarification and his reply is awaited. 

11. CHERWELL DC
No report.

12. TRAFFIC
Weight limit on B430. 
· Formal request to Ardley with Fewcott and Weston-on-the-Green Parish Councils was sent in an attempt to arrange a meeting to progress lobbying OCC for such a limit to deter through traffic from using the B430 as a shortcut to J10 of M40 or A43 and south to the A34. The Chairman will pursue this.        
Community Speedwatch
· No further news but the Clerk has made contact with the co-ordinator who will report back on proposal for getting this up and running during 2016.       
13. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
Parking - Village Hall 
· Comments had been received from a number of parishioners re the vans which have recently been using the layby outside Village Hall for permanent parking. This area is not to be used for permanent parking, it is for the occasional use of visitors to the Village Hall and it is also a designated stopping place for School transport and the 25A bus. 
· A parishioner has already attempted to advise, in writing, the drivers of these vehicles to make alternative arrangements but, if this has no effect then Members agreed that the Parish Council will need to take some action. 

Village Web-site
· An early version of a new website www.middletonstoney.com has been produced. No further news as yet. 
14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None
15. NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday 14 March 2016 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 

Meeting closed at 8.20pm          
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